  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 24 JUNE 2013
PART I – DELEGATED

11.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Public Services and Health Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 6 June 2013 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 24 June 2013.


PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH

Agenda Item 11a – Bottle Bank Consortium  

  

the Executive Committee be recommended :


(1)
Notice be given to Welwyn Hatfield Council of Three Rivers District Council’s intention to withdraw from the bottle bank consortium; and


(2)
That a managed publicity campaign be instigated by Officers on the removal of the bottle banks but to link this to the change to weekly dry recyclables collections in October 2014.


Post Meeting Note 


The Chairman after the meeting raised with the  Executive member and officers the possibility of temporary retaining the bootlebank sites from the termination of the contract till the weekly collection of  dry recyclable commenced. This could take a similar format as the banks currently provided at flats and collected by Three Rivers. Officers were requested to exam this and bring this forward to the Executive Committee for consideration.


Agenda Item 11b – Councillor Call for Action, Cherry Hills, South Oxhey

the Executive Committee be recommended that:


no further action be taken but that Officers continue to monitor the site.


Agenda Item 11c – Proposed Refuse and Recycling Service Changes

the Executive Committee be recommended:


(1)
all households be provided with a 240 litre wheeled bin for the collection of completely co-mingled recyclate to be purchased in a different colour to the existing bins;

(2)
The collection frequency for dry recycling be increased to once a week;

(3)
A weekly collection of food waste to be introduced (Option 10) from a 23 litre black kitchen caddy;

(4)
The collection frequency for 240 litre garden waste bins to be reduced to once per fortnight;


(5)
Residual refuse collection to remain fortnightly in 140 litre bins or 240 litre bins depending on the household size;


(6)
A collection service to be implemented for any unwanted recycling boxes and they are to be recycled; and
(7) A further report to be presented to the Committee on the publicity for the service, delivery arrangements and how it would be managed.


Report prepared by: 
Alison Page, Chief Environmental Services Manager




Steven Halls, Chief Executive





Luke Axe, Acting Area Team Leader




Jennie Probert, Environmental Projects Officer






Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager.

Background Papers


http://www.threerivers.gov.uk/Default.aspx/Web/PublicServicesandHealthPolicyandScrutinyCommittee-6June2013
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